Date:  February 28, 2010
Subject:   Revision of the Design Minor
From:  Mitch Masters, Chair-for-the-day, Arts and Humanities Subcommittee
At its meeting on February 15, 2010, the Arts and Humanities Subcommittee considered a proposal for revision of the Design Minor that is offered by the Department of Design.  The important changes proposed were
1) A change in the name and description of the minor from a Minor in Industrial, Interior and Visual Communication Design to a Minor in Design (which reflects the changed name of the department as well).  This change also prevents the misperception that the minor provides a specialization in a specific area of design (as does the Major).
2) Removal of the requirement that students meet individually with the Chair of the Department of Design to declare the minor.  Five years of experience with this minor suggest that there has been no problem with waitlists for courses or students failing to complete the minor in a timely fashion, so individual counseling does not seem necessary, and removal of this requirement will make it easier for students to declare the minor.

In addition to these changes, the minor sheet itself was slightly reformatted to make the requirements of the minor easier to interpret, and a few elective courses were removed.  

The Arts and Humanities subcommittee identified no substantive issues with this proposal, but noted that the listings of some of the elective courses needed to be brought into conformity with the current system.  In addition, the committee recommended a further simplification in the minor sheet so that the electives were not discussed in two different places and were not broken into (irrelevant) subcategories.
The committee approved the minor unanimously and sends it on to CCI for consideration.
